Comox Valley Cycling Coalition Meeting Minutes

March 25, 2010

Attendance:  Terry Dekker, Krista Kaptein, Chris Bowman, Gladys Schmidt, Jan Gemmell, Jim Palmer, Tomiko Collins, Wilf Dreher, Brian Schoneberg, Marg Harris, Willy Van Demenade, Brian Walker

1. Minutes of the February 25, 2010 meeting have been posted on the website; Jim moved, seconded by Marg that the minutes be accepted as written.

2. Correspondence – 

· Brian Schonenberg received an email from Salinas stating that she is unable to do the presentation at Vanier Secondary School on April 22 for Earth Day.  This will be forwarded to the education committee.  Tomiko will help prepare the presentation for the committee but may be working that day and unable to present herself. (Note:  Brian Walker will inquire as to whether Highland Secondary School would also like a presentation from the coalition.

· The coalition has received information regarding the Earth Day Family Festival on Saturday April 24th at Simms Park in Courtenay, 10 am to 4 pm. We have been asked if we would like to set up a booth in the “transportation” pod for a fee of $25.  Brian Schonenberg has volunteered to set up and take down the exhibit.  Jan will contact the special events committee to ask for volunteers.

· Terry received information from Ed Schum regarding our “Bike to the Playground” event, which we held during “Bike to Work Week” last year.  It is his suggestion that we hold the event twice on the Tuesday and Thursday of that week.  It should last from 10 – 11a.m.  The children gather at Simms Memorial Park and ride the walkway along the river to the playground.  Last year we provided ribbons, juice and coffee for a cost of $40.  He suggests that we advertise one-week prior and believes that only 3 people are required to run the event.

Committees

3. Technical – Wilf reported that the technical committee had met on March 8 with the CPAC and had identified the following:

· Priorities on the cycling plan which need the most immediate attention

· A long-term vision

· Issues including Cliff Ave., Dyke Rd., the 2 bridges and their arteries and chip sealing of rural roads

· Long-term goals include safer crossings of the river and the approaches to those

· The results of the chip seal ride near Sayward

4. Education – Willy reported that the committee had met and then he presented a plan to coordinate and execute a clinic day at a date to be determined.  Brian S. moved, seconded by Gladys that the Education committee coordinate and implement a clinic day as proposed by the education committee.  Motion carried.  There are also plans to work with schools for more Safe Cycling Rodeo days.

5. Special Events – Jan will contact coalition members to increase the number of people on this committee.  A google calendar was suggested to set up dates for special events.  It was suggested that the Special Events committee, because of its low membership coordinate and/or amalgamate with the Media committee.  After some discussion Krista moved, seconded by Jan that the financial committee investigate the implications of the CVCCo becoming a member of Community Way.  

· We will plan for Bike to Work Week events” on Tuesday June 1 and Thursay June 3.
6. Web Site – Brian demonstrated the changes made to the cyclecv.squarespace.com website. This costs us $15 per month.

7. Social – Discussion was held re insurance concerns for folks organizing a ride.   

8. Financial – the committee met and held a general discussion in which the got to know one another.  There will be more discussion regarding their mandate and to go through the process of electing a chair.

9. Membership Drive – Krista will be publishing an upcoming article re the benefits of memberships and it is believed that upcoming clinics will also bring in members.  Jan will also be contacting past members who have not signed up this year and plans to send out a membership form with the membership cards going to paid up members.  This is to encourage them to sign up a friend.

10. Project Watershed – Tomiko reported that this project needs members to measure grades that will be included in cycling maps.  Wilf suggests that he speak with the Cycling task force as they have some money to hire someone to create such a map.  Wilf will get back to Tomiko.

11. CPAC – Wilf briefed members on the February meeting and summarized cycling issues brought up at this time.  At the March meeting he questioned members, especially council & municipal staff members as to what happens to these recommendations once they are given.  The Task force referred this question back to their respective staffs for a response.  Wilf believes that our participation will increase what gets done by each municipality.                                                     Several new members joined the task force, Terry Dekker, Brian Schoneberg, Chris LeFebvre, Evelyn.  CPAC meetings need to be public and advertised.  The coalition members of CPAC will meet on Wed. March 31st at 5 pm at the Broken Spoke.

12. Next meeting will be April 29, 2010.  Terry will book a room and announce the location.

13. Tomiko moved that the meeting be adjourned.

